BULLETIN Issued by the Office of Communications and Public Affairs

VOLUME 71, NO. 24

February 28, 1995

O.J. SIMPSON DEFENSE ATTORNEY TO SPEAK

Harvard Law School Professor Alan M. Dershowitz, who is currently serving on the O.J. Simpson defense team, will be the featured guest at the April 13 Fort Worth Speakers Forum, cosponsored by BankOne, the *Fort Worth Star-Telegram* and TCU. The 7:30 p.m. event will take place in Ed Landreth Auditorium. Tickets are \$27 and \$37, and are available from Central Ticket Office, 335-9000.

Dershowitz, who *Fortune* magazine described as an "impassioned civil libertarian" that has "put up the best defense for a Dickensian lineup of suspects," gained notoriety from his defense of high-profile celebrities in criminal cases. Some of his clients have been prize fighter Mike Tyson, investment banker Michael Milken, televangelist Jim Bakker, *Penthouse* magazine, U.S. senators Mike Gravel and Alan Cranston and real estate magnate Leona Helmsley.

Dershowitz was born in Brooklyn and graduated from Brooklyn College. At Yale Law School, he was first in his class and editor-in-chief of the Yale Law Journal. He was appointed to the Harvard Law faculty at age 25 and became a full professor at age 28, the youngest in the school's history. He has taught courses in criminal law, psychiatry and law, constitutional litigation, civil liberties and violence, comparative criminal law, legal ethics and human rights.

And the finalists are...

CAST YOUR VOTE TO NAME THE NEW INTERNAL PUBLICATION

Thanks to all the contestants for your overwhelming response to our "Name the Newsletter" contest. We had more than 100 entries. Selecting the top finalists was a difficult choice, but our panel of expert judges came through. We have already selected one winning name from the five finalists for our weekly publication (a redesigned version of the Weekly Bulletin). Coming soon: the Weekly Bulletin will become TCU/This Week, the name submitted by Dick Hoban of the Controller's Office. Congratulations Dick! You will receive two \$10 gift certificates for lunch or dinner at Romano's Macaroni Grill on South University Drive.

Now, we need your vote to select a name for an entirely new publication about TCU people and activities. Here are the names and the authors of the other four finalists:

1) Campus Connections Carolyn Wilson, communication sciences and disorders

2) TCU Connections "

3) Inside TCU Lana Byrd, Brite Divinity School

4) TCU Currents Fran Eller, marketing

Pick your favorite name and fill out the ballot attached to this edition of the *Weekly Bulletin* and return to the communications office no later than March 10. (Just one entry per person please.) We will announce the winner in the March 21 edition of the *Bulletin*.

TCU BULLETIN/2 2/28/95

TCU dancers prepare for Sister Cities trip LOCAL AUDIENCES TO PREVIEW EUROPE-BOUND DANCES

Local audiences will have an opportunity to preview works that TCU student dancers will present in Europe later in spring at a series of free dance concerts staged by TCU's Ballet and Modern Dance Department March 7-9.

The faculty- and alumna-choreographed concerts will include new and reworked pieces ranging from classical ballet to dramatic modern dances. They are free and open to the public. Performances will begin at 8 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium.

Four of the pieces presented at the concerts will be taken "on the road" when 17 student dancers as well as TCU faculty and staff members travel to Trier, Germany, and Reggio Emilia, Italy, in late March. Students will take classes, present concerts with local dancers and meet the mayors of both cities. TCU faculty members also will participate: giving master classes and holding lectures and discussions with local students and dance faculty.

Fort Worth Sister Cities International provided assistance and helped coordinate host housing for the TCU group.

Call Ext. 7615 for more information on the concerts.

SHOW RECOGNIZES STUDENT ARTISTS

Thirty-seven works created by 26 TCU student artists are on display in the Moudy Building exhibit space through March 24. Those works, which were created by undergraduate and graduate students, include ceramics, drawings, graphic design pieces, mixed media, painting, photography, prints and sculpture.

The displayed works are among 121 entered in the Fourth Annual TCU All-Student Art Competition. Six student artists were selected for awards in the competition and received gift certificates from the University Store.

In communication graphics, winners included senior Suzie Kang, who received the \$75 gold prize; senior Holly Aguilar, \$50 silver prize; and junior Miler Hung, bronze \$25 prize.

Studio art winners all received \$50 gift certificates. These included photographer Lory Taylor, a senior; painter Vilas Tonape, a graduate student; and photographer Ryan McNellis, a senior.

Jurors for the competition were Barry Whistler, owner and director of the Barry Whistler Gallery in Dallas, and Roby McEuen, owner and creative director of Robeegraphx, a leading Fort Worth graphic design studio.

TCU BULLETIN/3 2/28/95

TCU CHORALE TO PRESENT WORKS FOR TWO PIANOS

The TCU Concert Chorale, directed by Ronald Shirey, will perform the works of two composers of the Romantic Age at a March 5 concert at Arlington Heights United Methodist Church. A highlight of the program will be piano accompaniment on two concert grands by Janet Pummill, TCU's full-time staff accompanist, and her daughter, Sallie Pummill, a student of TCU artist-in-residence Jose Feghali. The concert, which is free and open to the public, will begin at 7:30 p.m.

The two compositions featured in the program will be the Liebesliedder Waltzes, Op. 52, by Johannes Brahms, and the Petite Messe Solennelle, by Gioacchino Rossini. Both were written in the 1860s by these two representative composers of the Romantic Age of expression and arts. The Rossini work also will feature the church's pipe organ, played by Betty Boles, music program director and organist at University Christian Church. The piece was originally scored for harmonium, a small organ.

Ron is TCU's director of choral activities and UCC's choirmaster. Janet Pummill teaches accompanying and class piano on TCU's music faculty. Sallie Pummill has finished the artist's diploma at TCU and is completing her bachelor's degree in piano performance under Jose.

CHANCELLOR TO MAKE THE 'BIG SWITCH' WITH STUDENT

Chancellor Bill Tucker will trade his briefcase and office for a student's backpack and classroom during the "Big Switch at TCU" tomorrow (Wednesday). The chancellor will swap places with a student for half a day, sitting in on classes while the student attends to various administrative functions.

The lucky student was selected through a Feb. 25 raffle benefiting the TCU Student Foundation, the sponsor of the event. The day will begin at approximately 8 a.m. when the student parks in the chancellor's parking space while Dr. Tucker finds other parking for his vehicle.

The pair will meet for breakfast where they will exchange backpack and briefcase. The student will give the chancellor tips on note-taking while Dr. Tucker gives the student suggestions on how to please everyone in the University. From there, Dr. Tucker, fashionably dressed in student garb, will attend two morning classes accompanied by a student escort to ensure that he does not "skip" class. Between classes, Dr. Tucker will "hang out" in the Student Center. The student, clothed in business attire, will meet with several top administrators and perform various other tasks in the chancellor's office.

Dr. Tucker and the student will return to their usual roles when they exchange briefcase and backpack during lunch in the Student Center. They will be available to the media after lunch to comment on the day.

The TCU Student Foundation is a select group of students dedicated to serving TCU. Sponsored by the Alumni Relations Office, the students volunteer in admissions, alumni and development offices. Foundation members conduct campus tours, host alumni events and maintain personal contact with alumni, parents and friends of the University.

TCU BULLETIN/4 2/28/95

MAGAZINE WRITING CLASS TO BE OFFERED APRIL 8

A one-day, hands-on workshop titled "Magazine Writing: How to Get Started... Or Further Down the Road" will be held at TCU on April 8 from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

The instructors will be Sharon Eurich Barnes (human resources) and Dennis Beck. Shari has written articles for popular and professional publications, such as Working Mother, Executive Female, Management Review and Complete Woman. Beck is a freelance writer and book critic and has written articles for Black Belt, World War II and Experiment in Words.

Topics to be discussed during the workshop include: "All the Wrong Things to Do... And Why Some of Them Work," "The Hidden Market," "Finding Time, Getting Organized, and Other Pre-Flight Rituals," and "Ideas! Ideas! Ideas! Brainstorming as Skill and Art Form."

The cost for the workshop is \$45. For more information, call Ext. 7132.

TCU ROTC TO HOLD ANNUAL 5K RUN/WALK

The TCU Aerospace Studies and Air Force ROTC is hosting its annual Vapor Trail 5K Run/Walk, Saturday, March 11, beginning at 9 a.m. Approximately 500 runners are expected to participate in this event at Amon G. Carter Stadium.

The cost for the event is \$10 for participants who register before March 3, and \$15 for those who register after. Participants will receive a T-shirt, food and beverages. Final registration for the run will begin on the east side of the stadium at 7:30 a.m. the day of the race.

Proceeds from this event will benefit TCU Air Force ROTC Detachment 845. For more information, call 794-0827.

NOTES ON FOLKS

A review of essays titled "American Musical Life in Context and Practice to 1865" by Michael Meckna (music) appears in the January issue of *Choice*, the journal of the Association of College and Research Libraries.

A paper by Spencer Wertz (philosophy), "The Missing Shade of Blue: Another Look," was accepted for presentation at the 22nd International Hume Conference to be held in Park City, Utah, July 25-29.

Harriet Risk Woldt (emeritus, music) is actively assisting the Fort Worth Symphony League in presenting programs in the Fort Worth public schools. On March 3, Harriet will appear as gamba soloist in a Fort Worth Early Music concert of baroque concertos, featuring the music of Bach, Telemann and Sammartini. The concert will be at 7:30 p.m. at St. Matthew's Lutheran Church.

An article by Daryl Schmidt (religion) was included in the "Scriptural Studies" section of the Winter 1994 issue of Dialogue: A Journal of Mormon Thought. The article, "The Sabbath Day: To Heal or Not to Heal," is based on a paper prepared for the Jesus Seminar, the California-based institute that produced The Five Gospels, which was on The Publishers Weekly religion bestseller list for nine months last year. Daryl was part of the scholars version translation panel for that volume and has now become its general co-editor for The Complete Gospels revised edition.

TCU BULLETIN/5 2/28/95

NOTES ON FOLKS

Christina Murphy (William L. Adams Writing Center) has been named to the Rhetoric and Writing Committee of the Association for the Psychoanalysis of Culture and Society. The APCS is an international interdisciplinary organization based in Washington, D.C., whose primary purpose is "to promote the cultivation of new, more socially beneficial applications of psychoanalysis to important social and cultural issues." In being named to the APCS committee, Christina was recognized for her contributions to psychoanalytic theory and cultural studies and for her work as the founding editor of the scholarly journal, Studies in Psychoanalytic Theory.

Cathy Collins Block (curriculum and instruction) has been chosen to join the authorial team for the Silver Ginn Burdett reading and language arts textbooks for elementary and middle school students. In addition to her duties in writing the spelling integration components of the textbook series, she will co-author a second-through sixth-grade spelling textbook for the same publisher. Both series will be published in December 1995.

Phil Hartman (biology) attended the annual meeting of the Texas Association of Advisors to the Health Professions Feb. 16-18 at the University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center in Dallas. While there, he was elected as a member at large to the executive committee of TAAHP.

An article titled, "Social Movements, Transformations, and Stage Drama Among the Maya" by **Don Frischmann** (modern languages) has recently appeared in *Pacific Coast Philology*.

Progressive Farmer magazine named John Merrill (Ranch Management) one of their five "Men of the Year for 1995." John was commended for his dedication to the agriculture industry and his public service endeavors.

An article written by Greg Stephens and Bob Greer (management) has been accepted for publication by *Organizational Dynamics*. The article is entitled "Doing Business in Mexico: Understanding Cultural Differences."

Sherrie Reynolds (education) presented "Educational Reform: a Complex Matter" to the Society for Chaos Theory in Psychology and the Life Sciences. The conference was held in Northampton, Mass., Feb. 3-5.

Anantha Babbili (journalism) was the main speaker at a recent meeting of the Fort Worth Chapter of the Society of Professional Journalists. Anantha spoke on the challenges of communicating in the interdependent world of the 21st century. The Feb. 16 meeting was attended by area journalists and professional communicators.

TCU BULLETIN/6 2/28/95

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the makeup. If you have any questions, call Ext. 7926.

Members of the Baseball team who missed all classes on February 17 to participate in a game at Tarleton State:

Names Redacted

Members of the Women's Golf team who missed classes on February 20, 21, and 22 to participate in University of Arizona Invitational at Tucson:

Names Redacted

The following students who will be in Austin on February 21, from 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM for Student Day at the Legislature sponsored by the National Association of Social Workers, Texas Chapter (NASW/TX):

Names Redacted

The following students who missed classes February 21-24, to attend the Mid-American Panhellenic/Interfraternity Conference in Chicago:

Names Redacted

The following students who missed classes February 23-24, to attend the Mid-American Panhellenic/Interfraternity Conference in Chicago:

Names Redacted

The following students who will miss classes March 3, to be a part of the Army ROTC Mini-Camp Staff and will be at Fort Hood, TX for meetings:

Names Redacted

The following students who participated in the TCU Today Programs on February 7 and 8 in Omaha and Kansas City:

Names Redacted

Members of the Women's Tennis team who missed classes after 12:00 noon, Pebruary 10, to participate in a game at University of Oklahoma:

Names Redacted

OFFICIAL ABSENCES (cont.)

Members of the Women's Tennis Team who missed classes after 12:00 noon, February 15, to participate in a game with University of Texas at Austin on campus at Mary Potishman Tennis Center:

Names Redacted

Members of the Nomen's Basketball team who missed classes after 3:30 PM. Pebruary 15, to participate in a game at Baylor:

Names Redacted

Members of the Men's Golf Team who missed classes February 15, 16, 17 and 20 to participate in Taylor Made Big Island Tournament at Waikoloa, Hawaii:

Names Redacted

Members of the Momen's Tennis team who missed classes after 10:00 AM, February 17, to participate in a game at Rice University:

Names Redacted

Members of the Men's Tennis team who missed classes after 12:00 noon, on February 17, to participate in a Southwest Conference Dual Match at Rice University:

Names Redacted

Members of the Momen's Basketball team who missed classes after 4:00 PM, February 17, to participate in a game at Rice:

Names Redacted

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

The Human Resources office lists the following vacancies as of Feb. 21. For more information on any of these positions, call Ext. 7095.

Dir. of Football Operations
Dir. of Admissions Marketing
Senior Design Lecturer
Ass't. to the Director
Postdoctoral Fellow

Dean

Superintendent/Maintenance Communication Consultant (oral) Communication Consultant (written) (both are on an as-needed basis only)

(DOUI AIC OII AII AS-IICECUCU DASIS O

Accompanist/Technique Classes
Post Office Ass't. II
Craft Tech I/HVAC
Purchasing Specialist
Service Assistant II
Service Assistant I (f/t)
Service Assistant I (p/t)

Athletics Admissions Engineering Honors Program Chemistry

Harris College of Nursing Physical Plant

CPC CPC

Ballet/Modern Dance

Post Office Physical Plant University Store Facility Services Facility Services Facility Services

CLASSIFIED

Information Redacted

March 7-9

public.

Calendar of Events

Feb. 28 HORNED FROG BASEBALL against Stephen F. Austin, doubleheader, 1 p.m. TCU Diamond. Feb. 28-March 4 International Week. International Student Association Members and the Department of International Student Affairs have scheduled a series of events, open to all students, faculty and staff. Call Ext. 7292 for information. March 1 TCU Symphony Concert conducted by Kurt Sprenger, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. Call Ext. 7602 for information. March 2 Faculty Senate meeting, 3:30 p.m. in the Faculty Center of Reed Hall. The radio/TV/film department presents the viewing of "Jules & Jim" in Moudy 164S at 7 p.m. There will be a public discussion of the film afterwards. Admission is free. March 3 Professor's Night Out, 6-11 p.m., Rickel Building. Hosted by Alpha Phi Omega. For more information, contact 924-4509 March 4 TCU Horned Frogs vs. Texas Tech, 2 p.m., Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. Call FROG to support YOUR HOME TEAM. March 5 TCU Chorale presents works for two pianos, featuring pianists Janet and Sallie Pummill with the Concert Chorale, 7:30 p.m., Arlington Heights United Methodist Church. Free and open to the public.

Spring Dance Concert, 8 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. Free and open to the

"NAME THE NEWSLETTER" Ballot

Please circle your choice for the new name for our redesigned internal publication. Remember to circle only ONE choice. Thank you.

Campus Connections

TCU Connections

Inside TCU

TCU Currents